SAFE HAVENTIMES



SAVE THE DATE

- Annual Golf Outing at Woodbine Bend Golf Course & Restaurant on June 8, 2025
- Safe Haven Annual Gala at the Galena Territory Pavilion on September 20, 2025



Safe Haven Hosts Boogie at the Barn

Safe Haven held its first Boogie at the Barn since 2019 on September 21 at Horsepower Farm, with over 100 people in attendance. This was the third event hosted by Ray and Carol Scarpelli at their beautiful facility. Entertainment for the evening was provided by the DR Duo, a four-man group. The band provided a great backdrop for the Boogie theme, playing many standards from the rock era. Several attendees took the opportunity to get up and show their moves. Food service was provided by Rafter's Catering from Lena. The buffet dinner featured pre- dinner appetizers, three entrees, two side dishes, and pet-themed cookies. Complementary beverages were dispensed by our volunteer bartender Thor Richmond, including soda, beer, and wine.

Safe Haven Board President, Sam Smith provided an overview of some of the programs Safe Haven is currently emphasizing, including spay/neuter to reduce cat overpopulation, free pet food distributions totaling over \$45,000 to support pet owners in financial need, and the program Kindhearted Kids delivered to second grade classes in the county.

The silent auction included a very diverse selection of items, from pet friendly baskets to vouchers from golf courses, restaurants, and many local businesses. As always, a highlight of the night was the live auction, conducted by Joe Mattingly. Ray Scarpelli generously provided tickets to be auctioned for all major Chicago sports teams including the Cubs, Bears, Blackhawks, Bulls, and White Sox. In addition, certificates from Jail House Inn, Midwest Medical Center, Fried Green Tomatoes, and Eagle Ridge Resort & Spa were included in the live auction.



Guests had a variety of silent auction items to choose from.

Safe Haven Hosts Boogie at the Barn Cont'd.

The very best part of the evening was the opportunity to network with supporters of Safe Haven. The attendees were a portion of the great base of contributors which have allowed Safe Haven to continually increase its community outreach and support.

General planning for the 2025 gala is already underway. Watch for our Spring newsletter in the April/May timeframe for details. Again, thank you to all who contributed to making this event such a success.



The DR Duo band was amazing! Plans are in the works for them to join us next year.



Safe Haven Volunteer, Thor Richmond, tends



Horsepower's Barn Manager, David Rubel, and son Ryland, pose with Murphy, the resident cat.

Golfing Fore a Great Cause

The Annual Safe Haven golf outing had its beginning in early 2021 when Sam Smith approached Kristle Corbett about establishing an event honoring her father, Bill Corbett, who had passed away in late 2020. Bill had a passion for the game of golf and for Safe Haven, having served as a board member and contributing his services on a volunteer basis. It seemed like an obvious fund-raising opportunity to establish an outing to honor his contributions to Safe Haven. The 2021 event certainly was not what had been hoped for, and the humble beginnings did not hold great promise for future outings. Both participation and sponsorships were well below what had been anticipated. There was much discussion about the advisability of holding a second outing in 2022. It was finally decided to give this event a second chance.

Staff and board members redoubled efforts for the 2022 outing. Participation more than doubled, and significant sponsorships were obtained. A silent auction component was added along with some on-course games. This outing produced a net profit equal to what we had originally hoped for from the 2021 event.

Growth continued in 2023. Sponsorships doubled from 2022, and participation grew by over 30%. There was a more robust silent auction, and on-course games again contributed to the bottom line. The net profit was double the amount from 2022.

The 2024 outing had a full field of 31 foursomes. Sponsorships increased as well, with 61 companies and individuals participating. Riley Subaru in Dubuque supplied a new vehicle for the Hole in One contest. The silent auction was more limited than in 2023, with more of an emphasis on gift certificates, and was again successful. Profits from the 2024 outing were over 10% higher than in 2023.

Safe Haven is thankful for the many companies and individuals who have supported our golf outing as well as other events and general operations. With your continued support, we can continue to make a meaningful impact in the lives of animals and those who love them.



Members of the Fitzgerald Family Foundation provided us with two teams and a top sponsorship for the outing.

THE STATE OF SAFE HAVEN HUMANE SOCIETY

There have been a number of very significant improvements made at Safe Haven over the past couple of years. These changes have been made possible by the generosity of our supporters. The improvements have made Safe Haven more mobile and better able to serve the citizens of Jo Daviess County.

In 2022, we were able to purchase a 2022 Chevy Van to replace our 2006 Chevy Van. The old van was showing its age badly and was deemed unsafe to drive. The grant Safe Haven received was sufficient to purchase the van, modify windows and steps, and have a vehicle partial wrap applied which effectively turned the van into a mobile billboard. The van purchase has had a number of benefits for our operation.

We now have a way of transporting animals to and from veterinary appointments safely. The van is used to transport dogs for behavioral remediation at Elite Canine Care at Platteville. A very important addition in our effort to better serve local pet owners has been the pet food distributions which over the last 10 months total over \$45,000. In order to avail ourselves of extremely low-cost pet food (generally 5-7% of retail value) we utilize the van to go to Iowa Humane Alliance in Cedar Rapids, an affiliate of Greater Good Charities to secure pet food.

In 2023, Safe Haven's board of directors approved the renovation and expansion of our dog isolation area. Employees had long complained about the condition of the isolation area, and it would only accommodate 3 kennels. It had a persistent unsavory odor, and cleaning was very difficult. Safe Haven received a bid of \$78,000 for a turnkey installation. Through the use of volunteer labor to remove the old concrete floor and utilization of local contractors, the specified work in the proposed contract was accomplished for over \$30,000 less than the proposed amount and 2 new kennels were added.

Polyurea coating was added to the floors in the new kennels and the existing 10 kennels in general population. This has eliminated much of the odor normally associated with a kennel operation. In addition, cleaning is far easier and sanitary conditions are greatly enhanced.

While these improvements have made a tremendous difference in our ability to perform our mission, there is still much to be done. There remains an extremely high number of feral and community cats in the area. Safe Haven currently assists in the spay/neuter of community cats, but there are far more cats than we have been able to provide funds for.

In recent months, there has been a notable uptick in the number of dog surrenders locally, and a simultaneous reduction in adoptions. This has placed added strain on our staff and volunteers.

As you may already know, Safe Haven does not receive any federal or state funding. We depend totally on the generosity of our donors and event participants. With funds generated from the public, we care for and place homeless cats and dogs, provide pet food to four pet food pantries in Jo Daviess County, and assist residents with spay/neutering to reduce cat overpopulation. We ask for your continued support as we expand our services to the residents of jo Daviess County and their beloved pets.

Treasurer's Report

Safe Haven depends 100% on donations from supporters to continue our level of service to the community – accepting surrendered cats and dogs, providing treatment when needed, and placing them in loving homes; supporting the spaying and neutering of pets in the community; providing pet food into our local food banks; and supporting a dog training team.

This service happens through a great staff and team of volunteers... as well as a caring Board of Directors... and, of course, through a great network of supporters within the community, who have provided us with many gifts over the years.

We are proud to say that in the past year we have enhanced our dog housing capacity with a dog isolation room (\$50k) and transitioned to solar generated electricity (\$60k). These projects will improve our ability to serve you, improve our - already - sanitary environment, and reduce our monthly operating expenses.

But there is more Safe Haven can do within our community, and our ability to do that is supported by you. Consider gifts or donations to Safe Haven. There are many ways you can do that:

- 1. **Bequests** A legacy contribution can be added to your will. A legacy contribution such as this can strengthen the financial base of Safe Haven for the future, and can take the form of cash, securities, life insurance, or physical assets such as real estate.
- 2. Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) QCD's are an option for taxpayers over age 70 ½ that allows them to make a donation to a qualified non-profit, 501(c)(3), with a tax-free withdrawal from their retirement account. QCD's are especially advantageous after age 73, when a QCD can apply to the Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) and eliminate the income tax on that portion of the RMD. Consult with your tax professional if you need more information.
 - 3. **Memorials** Safe Haven can be the beneficiary of a gift or memorial at the time of one's passing if designated by the survivor's family members.
 - 4. **Year-End/Christmas Appeal** Consider a gift to Safe Haven during the holiday season as part of your year-end giving.
- 5. **Membership & Pet Sponsorships** Donations to Safe Haven can be made monthly or yearly through our website (savehavenforpets.org) or through our Facebook Page.
 - 6. **Golf Outing & Gala** Consider participating in our seasonal social events, or consider sponsorship or silent auction items for these social events.

Thank You!

Dave Kizior, Treasurer, Board of Directors

Safe Haven Goes Solar

Safe Haven entered into a contract with Arrow Group to install a solar array on the roof of our shelter in the fall of 2023. Once spring weather arrived, it was determined that the roof at the shelter would not adequately support the equipment. From all appearances, the roof was original to the building, which was 63 years old. Insulation on the roof was disintegrating and retaining moisture, creating a substantial amount of rust.

The solar array had to be put on hold until a new roof could be erected. In late September, the process of removing the old roof material and reinstalling new steel began. Stephenson Service Company's crew worked diligently at removing the insulation on the roof so they could find and remove the fasteners securing the steel to the building. In a matter of a couple of weeks, the new roof was installed.

With the new roof in place, Arrow Group began installation in mid-October. Installation was completed on October 25th. As part of the contract to erect the solar array, Arrow offered to donate \$20,000 to Safe Haven.

The solar array will generate cash savings of around \$3,500 the first year it is in operation, and more as electric rates increase. Safe Haven is very thankful for the generosity shown by Arrow Group and the professional approach they took in the installation process.





Foster Families Needed

In recent months, Safe Haven has experienced more surrenders of cats and dogs, and adoptions are down somewhat. We need caring people to join us in fostering animals for whom we do not currently have room. Safe Haven pays all expenses, including food, medications where needed, and veterinary bills. All we ask of foster families is that they provide a safe and nurturing environment. When you foster animals in need, you are performing a very valuable service, and you may just fall in love.

A story detailing a fostering case involving our employee Amanda Kautz follows. If you feel fostering would be a good fit for you, please contact us at 815-858-2265 during business hours (10AM-3PM, everyday but Sunday).

Employee Spotlight – Amanda Kautz

Meet Amanda! Amanda started volunteering in August 2019, mainly with cats. Her daughter Ava joined Mom in this adventure and started volunteering with her in January 2020. In March of 2022, Amanda became an official shelter staff member and works as a Shelter Assistant caring for both cat's and dogs. To this day, Ava still volunteers with Amanda and they both enjoy socializing with the animals, cleaning up after them, and providing exercise for the dogs. They also love watching the shy ones learn to trust people over time. Amanda and her family are huge supporters of our foster program and have fostered both cats and dogs for Safe Haven. One of Amanda's most recent and memorable experiences was helping her pregnant foster dog, Melah, give birth to 3 sweet puppies. With so much foster experience, Amanda recently took on the role of Foster Coordinator in addition to her Shelter Assistant duties. After a busy day at the shelter, Amanda likes taking her dogs for a walk and then relaxing at home with them, her family, and her two cats.



Amanda's favorite adoption story in her words:

"I have always had a soft spot for Charlie. He arrived shortly after I became a staff member. He is a very sweet boy but has some quirks. After not having the best of luck with being adopted, he went to Elite Canine training. He did well there and has been introduced to other dogs. He did well with them, and watching him play with them has been amazing. Charlie was successfully adopted to his forever home. Elite Canine has been wonderful in training and adopting out our harder-to-adopt dogs."

Elite Canine Care - A Partner in Pairing

Elite Canine Care, located in Platteville, Wisconsin, has been instrumental in finding homes for some of our harder to place dogs. These dogs usually spend a longer time at our shelter because they are difficult for the average pet owner to manage. Dogs that are larger and who have lacked structure and guidance in their early, formative years, tend to just get worse in a shelter setting. Here at Safe Haven, we are limited to just the basics of dog obedience. Elite Canine Care has been able to take one of our dogs at a time, fosters them at their facility, and provide each dog with 24/7 training specific to their needs. Also, they have been so good at sharing pics and the progress each dog is making while in their care, that they have found homes for them too! We are beyond grateful for the second chances they have given to Nyla, Maui, Reggie, and Charlie.

Elite Canine Care is a non-profit started by two dog trainers, who also run the Elite Canine Training facility that offers a variety of training, boarding, and day care. In addition, they now have a Grooming & Retail Store in downtown Platteville. Learn more about them at: www.elitecanine.biz

One Happy Little Family

Melah and Scoob arrived together at Safe Haven in March. Before coming to Safe Haven, they were in a foster home together since August. Everyone at Safe Haven was excited to be getting a dad, mom, and their soon to be born puppies! Melah seemed a little anxious. After discussing the situation, it was decided that she would be more comfortable having her babies in a foster home.

The time had come for Melah and Scoob to part ways. Melah moved to a foster home with Amanda Kautz a few days after arriving at Safe Haven. Melah did very well meeting the Kautz's dog and settled in quickly. Melah recognized this was a safe and quiet place where she could relax and have her babies. A few hours later, Rusty was born. Soon after, his sisters, Bingo and Indy were born, three healthy and perfect little bundles of joy. Melah did an amazing job during the whole process.



Melah and her 3 pups, Bingo, Indy, and Rusty.

She liked to watch over her new pups as any good mom would do. She slowly became more comfortable with spending more time away from the puppies. She enjoyed interacting with the Kautz's and their pets. Over time, she stole the Kautz's hearts. Amanda saw that fostering was a great experience not only for the animals, but for the caretakers as well.

Melah and her babies were set to return to Safe Haven at 4 weeks old. Staff members were excited to finally meet the little ones. Everyone was excited for the day when Melah, Scoob, Rusty, Bingo, and Indy would be able to meet. The day had finally come. Melah and the puppies adjusted pretty well to being back at Safe Haven. They were able to be in a playroom alone to allow a lower stress environment. It took Melah some time to get used to staff and volunteers visiting her and her babies. People quickly realized she was a sweet girl, just being protective of her own.

Scoob and Melah were able to meet a little while after she got settled back in. They were both very excited to see each other again. It was fun to see them reunited and remember each other. When the puppies and Scoob met, it was the sweetest. All tails were wagging as they were running back and forth. The puppies gave their daddy lots of kisses. They were all so curious about each other. It truly was precious to see a happy little family.

Everyone enjoyed watching the puppies grow up. It was fun to see them reach each new milestone. They really enjoyed human interaction and loved following anyone around that visited them.

It was a blessing to watch and be a part of their journeys. The puppies and Scoob were subsequently adopted by loving owners. As for Melah, she had already found her final home as she was fostered in the Kautz home.

Making the Lives of Pets and their Caretakers Better

Safe haven has devoted additional resources to two initiatives that we consider integral to creating better conditions for cats and dogs in Jo Daviess County, and mor importantly those people who are the caretakers of these animals, both those that are parts of a household and the many community and feral cats that exist locally.

Safe Haven, in partnership with Greater Good Charities and their affiliate the Iowa Humane Alliance, has been able to provide significant pet food assistance to community members, many of whom struggle to feed the animals they love and protect. In calendar 2024, Safe Haven will distribute free of charge to local residents over \$45,000 of cat and dog food. This pet food is distributed through food pantries in Elizabeth, Galena, Hanover, and Stockton. Our intent is to add the food pantry in Warren very soon. Large distributions of food received from Greater Good Charities have been made periodically as goods are allotted to us.

Spay/neuter of cats to reduce the long-term overpopulation in Jo Daviess County has received renewed attention in the past three months. While Safe Haven has long supported spay/neuter assistance with a coupon program, we are committed to doing much more to alleviate feral and community cat numbers in the county. A donor has matched over \$8,000 of community donations to finance surgeries at Madison Cat Project. This matching program will provide over \$16,000. A \$2,000 grant was recently received from Penny Fix as well. This pot of \$18,000 will fund surgeries for 360 cats. While this is an important step in managing cat populations, it is by no means a complete solution to the problem. A local program to provide the type of assembly line operation used at Madison Cat Project is badly needed. This would eliminate many of the logistical issues involved in transporting animals over an hour and a half away.

Safe Haven will continue to engage in supporting the great work done by cat and dog caretakers in our communities. In the words of one of our great supporters, Safe Haven will "continue to do the Lord's work". Your support of our efforts is greatly appreciated.



From Left to Right: Safe Haven Volunteers, Brandy & Liv, help load food in pet owners' cars. Volunteer Liz takes a break from walking dogs to assist. Greater Good Representatives in Cedar Rapids, Iowa awaited our arrival.

IN MEMORY OF

In memory of Peter Bellings

- -Linda Banaday
- -Sue Erickson
- -John Ackerman

In memory of Stephen Domnic Bianchetta Sr Trish & Steve Bianchetta

In memory of Clyde Ramey's wife, Carol

-Lavonne Deininger

In memory of Pat Alspaugh, best friend to our dogs and cats

- -Barb Spencer
- -Susan Hinrichsen
- -The Galena Belles Questers & Nancy Willet
- -Kitty Behof
- -Janet Carlson
- -Colleen & Richard Farrell
- -Robin & John Furlong
- -Sue Hartmann
- -Sue Hinrichsen
- -Toni Klingler
- -Carolyn Kopps
- -LuAnn Kratochwill
- -Christine & Stephen MacDonald
- -Kate & Mike Mills
- -Jill Powers
- -Barbara Spencer
- -Denise & Frank Sedlak
- -Mary & John Suddie
- -Cindy Sykora
- -Beth Tolva
- -Gary Wendland
- -Jane & John Yoder
- -Judith LeBlanc

In memory of Cooper Schmid

-Carol Kucan-Gaffin

In memory of Robert Anderson

-Janet Hengtgen

In memory of Lana, adopted from Safe Haven

-Susan Sostak

In memory of my faithful Corgi, Tristan

-Carolyn Norton

In memory of Bogie

-John & Jane Klinkner

In memory of Otis

-Lana Tuftie

Memorial gift in honor of Erin A. Schoenhard

-Carl & Ann Schoenhard

In memory of Jim (Arnold) Wood – A lover of all animals & pets

-Carole Andres

In memory of Forrest "Muzzy" Musselman

- -Denise Fuentes
- -Crescent Electric

Memorial gift in honor of Viggo, Nikko, & Alba, Pets of Erin & Gary Conaway

-Greg & Joanne Gallagher

In memory of Thea O'Connor

-William & Pamela O'Connor

In memory of Cooper, Safe Haven's Champion tennis ball chaser

-Anne Marie James

In memory of Betty Finnegan from Apple Canyon Lake. She loved cats & provided food, shelter, and spay/neuter for strays in that area

-Lynn Hoette

In memory of Mick Smith

-Sam & Lynda Smith

In memory of Madonna Possley

-Steve & Tricia Bianchetta

In memory of Doris Trader

-Jacquelyn Meyer

In memory of our beloved dog Harley, a giant dog in a little body

-Carol & Ray Scarpelli

In memory of 2 amazing dogs, Marley Mae & Hobbs. You were loved, loved us in return, and memories of you continue to make us smile.

-Emily Dehner

In memory of Harley, Carol & Ray Scarpelli's dog

-Barb Jansz

IN MEMORY OF

In memory of our beloved cat Frosty, who was adopted from Safe Haven in Feb. 2010 and passed away on July 21, 2023

-Rose & John Lorenzen

In memory of Dr. Wilfred Enders

-Janice Kuehl

In memory of Gus

-Sharon L. Westenfelder

In memory of Pat Woodard

- -Glorida & Greg Christ
- -Stephen & Carolyn Gale
- -John & Rosa Lorenzen
- -John Gatto
- -Jack Woodard
- -Arlene Ehtessabian
- -Lori M. Brock
- -Sharon Westenfelder

In memory of Peggy Beyer

-Lynelle Beyer

In memory of Gus

-Mary Kay Holmes

In memory of our sweet Rottweiler, Baron, adopted from Safe Haven

-Dianne Allendorf

In memory of Kaylee Pappas

-Carol Kucan-Gaffin

In memory of Kate White

-Janet K. Connor

In memory of Waffles Pelkey, the sweetest little doggie

-Katie Vannucci

In memory of Milo for Lori Mitchell

-Shari Kochman

In memory of Terry Townsend

-Steven & Dianne Allendorf

In memory of Will Runde, former owner of Safe Haven's Zane

-Linda & Marv Stewart

In memory of Glenn Borregard

-Wendy Meyer

In memory of Walt Dean

-Wendy Meyer

In memory of Brodie, sweet and calm cat and beloved companion

-Mittie Nimocks DenHerder

In memory of Ginger, beloved 16-year-old dachshund of Nell Sellers and Kaye Sellers Benge

-Mittie Nimocks Den Herder

In memory of Peanut

-Lori Mitchell

In memory of Nigel – an elegant, loving, and loyal cat Emily & Gregg Painter

In memory of Chuck Kveton

-Jeanne & Irv Lecker

In memory of Jules Williams

-Sharon Westenfelder

In memory of our cats, Aramis and recently departed Monet

- -Colin Farinha
- -Flavia Farinha

In memory of Susan McKee

- Wayne Peavler
- Martyn & Sarah Roverts

IN HONOR OF

In honor of Maggie Fisher-Yellen and Dale Hoff's wedding

- -Jamie Wieland
- -Joseph Fisher
- -Much love from Arnie & Marcy Roth

In honor of Ray Scarpelli's Birthday

- -Barb Jansz
- -Gail & Gary Appel
- -Sharon L. Lehner

IN HONOR OF

In honor of Uli Gonzales birthday With Love, Lori, Milo, and Finn

In honor of Carol Scarpelli's Birthday

-Sharon Lehner

In honor of Barb Jansz
-Kathleen Schleicher

Christmas gift in honor of Barb Jansz

-The Ertsman Family

In honor of Ellen Marie Herbert

-Paul Herbert

In honor of Dan Blunk & Nichole LaFond

-Mary Weeks

In honor of Ollie Davis

-Katherine Davis

In honor of Ellen Marie Herbert

-Sally Herbert

In honor of my mother's birthday, Sheila Zink. She loves all the animals.

-Sheree Johnson

In honor of Dan & Peggy Korth

-Laura Dufford

In honor of Donna Samec's Birthday

-Russell Samec

In honor of our wonderful dog Vegas, formally known

as Trig at Safe Haven

-Kendall & Mary Ann Newsome

In honor of Bill Hentgten's birthday

- -Betty Jo Zelasco
- -Mary Jo Steinmann

In honor of Noah

-Kathleen & Jess Farlow

In honor of Ray & Carol's 25th Anniversary

- -Alan & Beth Bird
- -Joel & Joellen Holland
- -Fried Green Tomatoes
- -Biddy Ramstedt

In honor of Bitsy's 7th Birthday -Glen & Lucy Koropchuk

In honor of Mario

-Wallene & Thomas Neumiller

To celebrate the birthday of my mother, Kathy Bookless

-Jennifer Stienstra



Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of this list. If you made an in memory/in honor of donation and it was not included, please send an email to petadmin@aeroinc.net, and we will make sure it is included in our next newsletter.

Sponsor A Pet

David Anderson Kathleen Behof Trish Bianchetta Lisa Bourrette Brian and Mary Brandt August Comelia John and Kay Day Cathy Dorwick Bob & Lu Douglas Edith Duncan Linda & Wilfred Enders Carol & CJ Garan Karen and Larry Gorczowski Bernie and Mary Harris Debra Huso Nancy Hyman Barb Jansz Richard and Karen Jasper Lucy Koropchuk Michael & Elizabeth Krotiak Pat and Linda Malia

Lorelei Mitchell

Joseph Murnone

Julie and Jerry Moore

Tom & Wallene Neumiller The Freckles Foundation - Jeni Pearce Jennifer Torres Rivera Lynda Smith Doug Troutman Jordan & Cole Wickersham Traci Schmitt Connie & Dan Consedine Andrea Garvey Stephanie Beardsley Brittany & Dave Middendorf Divine Interventions Rick Nixon John & Lisa Wilhelmsen Donna Pries James & Ulrike Rachuy Gary Binder Juanita Cox Mammy's Homemade Donna Pries Helen Reed Peter & Lisa Brennan Nancy Buening Kerstin Nicholson



Contact us:



815-858-2265



petinfo@aeroinc.net

Find us on social media by scanning the code to the right!







Send us an email at safehavenmarketing1471@gmail.com

Membership Application				
\$15	Senior/Student	\$30	Family	
\$20	Individual	\$100	Patron	
Donation Form				
\$	Spay/Neuter Fund	\$	Food Bank	
\$	Sponsor-A-Pet (\$10 or more)	\$	Other	
\$	Memorial Gift in honor of			
Name:				
Street Address:				
City:			State:	Zipcode:
Phone:			Cell Phone:	
Email:				
Payment	☐ Check enclosed			
Credit Card Number			Expiration date:	CVV:
Authorized Signature				,
☐ Check this box if you want your donation to be anonymous. Make checks payable to Safe Haven. Send form and payment to Safe Haven, 1471 U.S. Highway 20, Elizabeth, Illinois 61028				